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Cantol

TECH-CIDE

TECH-CIDE is a highly effective ready-to-use formulation for
control of insects listed including those having resistance to
certain chlorinated hydro-carbons and phosphate insecticides. 
It possesses rapid kill, good flushing action, and prolonged
residual activity. KILLS:  ants, brown dog ticks, centipedes,
cockroaches, clover mites, crickets, earwigs, firebrats,
fleas, flies, gnats, millipedes, mosquitos, paperlice,
punkies, sandflies, silverfish, sowbugs, and spiders.

Exposed stages of cadelles, cigarette beetles, dermestids,
drugstore beetles, Indian meal moths, Mediterranean flour
moths, red flour beetles, saw-toothed grain beetles and
weevils.

COMMERCIAL

KEEP OUT OF THE REACH OF CHILDREN

DANGER    POISON

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

GUARANTEE:
Propoxur................1%

REGISTRATION NO. 17809 PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

NET CONTENTS:____________LITRES

Manufactured by:  Cantol Limited
199 Steelcase Road West, Markham, Ontario L3R 2M4

To Reorder Call Toll Free:  1-800-387-9773



PRECAUTIONS:

May be harmful if swallowed, inhaled, or absorbed through the
skin.  Avoid breathing of spray mist and provide adequate
ventilation of area being treated.  Avoid contact with skin,
eyes or clothing.  Avoid contamination of food, foodstuffs,
food utensils, and food preparation areas.  Do not allow
children to contact treated areas until surfaces are
thoroughly dry.  KEEP OUT OF THE REACH OF CHILDREN.  FOR
INDUSTRIAL AND INSTITUTIONAL USE ONLY.

FIRST AID:  In case of eye contact, immediately flush eyes
with plenty of water for at least 15 minutes.  If irritation
persists, seek medical attention.  If ingested, do not induce
vomiting.  Contains Petroleum distillate.  Call a physician. 
For skin contact, wash with soap and water.  Toxicological
information:  Propoxur is a cholinesterase inhibitor. 
Atropine sulfate is antidotal.

DISPOSAL:  Do not reuse container.  Follow provincial
instructions for any required cleaning of the container prior
to its disposal.  Make empty container unsuitable for use and
dispose in accordance with provincial requirements.  For
information on the disposal of unused, unwanted product and
the cleanup of spills, contact the regional office of
Environmental Protection, Environment Canada.

NOTICE TO USER:  This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an
offense under the Pest Control Products Act to use a control
product under unsafe condition.

CONDITIONS FOR USE

GENERAL:  Apply TECH-CIDE at the rate of 1 litre per 25 sq. m
(one gallon per 1210 sq. ft.).  Use a pressurized sprayer with
a fine flat spray pattern.  Coat surface with a dew-like mist. 
Apply TECH-CIDE to cracks, crevices, corners, perimeters of
rooms, behind baseboards, around window and door frames;
behind escutcheon plates; under stoves and sinks; to the
under-surface of shelves, drawers and work tables; to elevator
pits and shafts; behind wooden or metal panels; at seams,
joints, and contiguous surfaces of equipment such as
dishwashers and refrigerators; around electric motors and
compressors, laundry carts, garbage areas and cans; warm dark
moist areas; void spaces, hidden surfaces and quiet
undisturbed areas.  Apply TECH-CIDE to all harborages and



breeding areas of insects, or to surfaces where they
congregate or crawl.  Repeat treatment as necessary to prevent
or control infestation.  Remove pets and cover fish bowls
before spraying.  Do not spray animals.

ANTS:  Give special attention to doors, windows, and ant
trails.

COCKROACHES:  Thoroughly treat the infested area with special
attention to cracks, crevices, around sinks, under surfaces
and other hard-to-get-at places, as well as in food handling
and storage area and the harborages listed above.

CLOVER MITES, CRICKETS, EARWIGS, MILLIPEDES, CENTIPEDES,
SOWBUGS, SCORPIONS AND SPIDERS:  Thoroughly spray the interior
and exterior perimeter of the infested premises.  For clover
mites, give special attention to window frames.  Do not treat
foliage.

FLEAS, FLIES, GNATS, MOSQUITOS, PUNKIES, SANDFLIES (outdoors
only): Thoroughly treat all outdoor surfaces where these
insects are known to alight or congregate.  Treat outside
surfaces such as doors, window screens and around other areas,
where they may enter the building.  Thorough coverage is
necessary for maximum control.

BROWN DOG TICKS:  Thoroughly treat floor areas, animal
sleeping quarters and wherever infestation is suspected. 
Provide fresh bedding.  Do not spray animals.

ACCESSIBLE OR EXPOSED STAGES OF CADELLES, CIGARETTE BEETLES,
DRUGSTORE BEETLES, INDIAN MEAL MOTHS, MEDITERRANEAN FLOUR
MOTHS, RED FLOUR BEETLES, DERMESTIDS, SAW-TOOTHED GRAIN
BEETLES AND WEEVILS:  Thoroughly treat walls and floors of
infested area with attention to cracks, crevices, corners, and
perimeters.  Sanitation and dust control are of primary
importance.  Fumigate or destroy infested merchandise.  Remove
or cover exposed foods or cooking utensils before spraying.

SILVERFISH, FIREBRAT AND PAPERLICE:  Thoroughly treat
baseboards, bookcases, and storage areas.

FOR PEST CONTROL IN MEAT AND POULTRY PROCESSING PLANTS:  Use
TECH-CIDE only in the inedible products areas of meat packing
food processing plants.  Spraying loading docks and outside
areas where insects congregate will aid in preventing
reinfestation.  Good sanitation and proper waste disposal are



essential in any effective insect control program.  Do not
contaminate water by cleaning of equipment or disposal of
wastes.

IN FOOD PROCESSING AND FOOD STORAGE AREAS:  Treat food
processing plants early in the season before canning and other
processing start.  Repeat treatment as necessary, when plant
is not in operation.  Spraying pallets, loading docks, and
outside areas where insects congregate will aid in preventing
reinfestation.  Do not use in commercial food preparation
areas or in edible products areas of food processing plants.

INSTITUTIONAL AND INDUSTRIAL:  TECH-CIDE can be used around
non food areas in hospitals (when patients are out of the
area), hotels, schools, theatres, housing developments,
warehouses, transportation equipment such as trucks, ships,
and railroad cars (when they are empty of produce or
merchandise).  Remove animals from the area when making
applications around zoos.

CONSULT YOUR CANTOL REPRESENTATIVE FOR FURTHER DETAILS.
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This label transcript service is offered by the Pest
Management Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching
for label information.  This service and this information do
not replace the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not
provide any guarantee or assurance that the information
obtained through this service is accurate, current or correct,
and is therefore not liable for any loss resulting, directly
or indirectly, from reliance upon this service.
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